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From Your President

By Lynn Powers

Good Day Everyone!

Greetings!

This issue contains detailed information for the upcoming convention. As has been stated previously, we are having a joint convention with ACB-Ohio the weekend of November 6-8.  Please check the remainder of the Focus for the program, hotel and registration information.  Up to date information may be found on either affiliates web site.  ACB-Ohio will host the program and the online registration for those who would like to register that way.  ACB-Indiana will have information on the auction.  Those who would prefer to register by paper (traditional) mail may submit their paperwork to Don Koors. 

Our annual business meeting, which takes place at the convention, has several important items on its agenda including the election of officers.  Two bylaws are being introduced.  The first addresses the formation of an audit committee.  This item is not clear in the bylaws today.  The second deals with term limits for all officers.  The limit would impose the same three-term for all officers.  Today, the president and vice-president have a two-term limit and the secretary and treasurer do not.  If this term limit passes, the current office holders if re-elected will start with a three-term limit going forward. Please check the web site for the wording on these proposed amendments or they will be read during the business meeting.

Finally, this February, ACB will hold its midyear meetings and legislative seminar in Washington DC.  Last year, a generous grant from JP Morgan Chase provided 21 individuals and/or affiliate representatives with stipends to assist them with part of the expenses.  The announcement was released in late November 2014. ACB is hopeful that this will take place again.  If anyone is interested in a trip to Washington to attend the legislative seminar, please let one of us know.  If the stipends are announced, we will make sure the details are sent to you.  Applications are due quickly.  This is a very interesting experience.  The event is two days; the first is a training day and the second is spent in the offices on Capitol Hill.  The chance of talking to a representative is low; we do meet with staff members to discuss the issues ACB has on its agenda.  ACBI is usually represented by 2-3 representatives. 

Take care and we will be in touch soon!  Watch the ACBI and ACB-Ohio web sites for registration information and updates. 

Cheers!

Lynn

Joint State Convention Program*

2015 Joint Ohio and Indiana State Conventions

November 6-8, 2015

TOGETHER WE’RE BETTER

Ohio and Indiana: Forging Frontiers in Partnership!

Registration and Information 

Friday 1-7PM

Saturday 7-8:20AM, 10AM-6PM (continuous)

Sunday 7-8AM

Exhibits

Friday from 1-5PM with a shopping tour at 7PM

Saturday from 11AM-4PM, with lunch break

FRIDAY, November 6, 2015

2:30-5:00 PM Early Program for Counselors

2:30 PM Braille Resources and Introduction to UEB

4:00 PM Marketing Clients for Employment 

4:00 PM Non-24-Vanda Pharmaceuticals, Dr. Melissa Olivadoti

5:00 PM Dinner on your own

7:00 PM Shopping Tour with Vendors

7:30 PM Opening Session

7:45 PM placeholder-OSU marching band; Greg Daniel

8:30 PM ACBI business meeting

9:00 PM On the Air With Bill Sparks and Doug Huntsinger

Saturday, November 7, 2015

7:15 AM Breakfast 

7:35 AM The ADA Made Personal; Tom Webb

8:20 AM General Business (two separate) Meetings

10:15 AM Session One: 

A: Now hear this! Audio Description; Edie Huffman

B: Bioptic Driving: Strange Glasses with a Telescope; Elli Kollbaum

12:00 PM Lunch, 2015 ACB Ohio Scholarships

2:15 PM Session Two: 

A: Ocular Prosthetics; Brian Miller

B: Unveiling the Mystery behind DAISY; Irwin Hott

3:15 PM Break, last chance to visit the exhibits!

4:00 PM Session Three: 

A: The Impact of Reduced Vision on Street-Crossing; Shirin E. Hassan

B: Broadcasting & Podcasting; Bill Sparks, Katie Frederick, Nolan Crabb

5:00 PM Break

6:00 PM Auction Preview and Cash Bar

6:30 PM Banquet 

Speaker: Kathy Nimmer, 2015 Indiana Teacher of the Year  

9:00 PM Auction

SUNDAY, November 8, 2015

7:30 AM Nondenominational Christian Service

8:15 AM Breakfast followed by memorial service

9:30 AM Session 4:

A: Interactive session with Kathy Nimmer

B: Using Your Guide Dog & GPS; Paul Walker

10:30 AM ACBO Post-convention Board Meeting 

*Please check the web sites for updates

Joint State Convention Location
The convention will be held at the Garfield Suites Hotel in downtown Cincinnati.  The hotel is located at 2 Garfield Pl., Cincinnati, OH, 45202; phone (513) 421-3355.  The deadline for room reservations is Oct. 10.  This hotel offers suites instead of individual rooms.  Each suite includes a living room, dining area, fully equipped kitchen, bath, and either one or two bedrooms.  Those on the east side of the building include a balcony.  One-bedroom suites are $89 per night plus tax; two-bedroom suites, $119 per night plus tax. 

Ohio Auction to Raise Money for ACBI and Chapters

As part of the 2015 joint ACBI–ACBO state convention Nov. 6-8, we will hold our fourth annual auction on Saturday evening.  Last year, we raised $1000+.  This money is split between the state (60%) and the local (donating) chapter (40%), which adds funds to their individual treasuries.

The biggest moneymaker last year was a thumb drive recording of radio shows.  Other items up for bid have included gift cards for restaurants, theater tickets, wine, food (often Indiana goodies), a Colts goodie bag, a handmade purse, and a fleece throw.

Individuals and chapters, please plan to make donations to this year’s auction.  Let’s get some bidding wars going and raise additional money for ACBI and your local chapter! 

Forward a description of the items you plan to donate, or if you have any questions, please contact Edie Huffman at 317-228-0496 or e-mail johnediehuffman@hotmail.com.  

If the descriptions arrive by October 25, they will be available in accessible format.  If descriptions arrive after that, we will not be able to accept the items for the auction but could consider them for raffle prizes or sale at the ACBI table.  Items should be sent to Edie Huffman, 9110 Electric Ct., Indianapolis, IN 46260 or other arrangements should be made to get them to Cincinnati, OH for the auction.

Don’t forget to bid high and bid often.  Cash or checks will be accepted for payment.  Thank you.

The conference promises to be a lot of fun, with great information and entertainment.  We hope to see you there.  

Circle City News
By Gerry Koors

As I write this to you it’s very hot and humid close to 90 degrees.  However, by the time you read this it should be cooler.

There isn’t very much news this time because both January and February meetings had to be canceled either due to weather or other reasons.     

Edie Huffman provided our program for both March and April.  For the March meeting she gave us a tour of part of the library which was very informative and interesting.  In April she told us about the Oasis program which is for people over age 50 who just want to learn about various things without having to study.  These classes are about everything from Medicare to computers.  I’ve done some of the Oasis classes and have enjoyed them.  I called it class but it’s a 1 time meeting on each subject.

In May our program was a very powerful talk by Marion Harcourt about her experiences after 9-11 as a Red Cross volunteer.  She’s a retired social worker so she worked as a mental health volunteer in the family service center in New York.  

We didn’t have a picnic this summer because hardly anyone could come.  We will be starting to meet again in September.  

I trust that you are having a good year and until we meet again I leave you with this thought.  “A happy person is not a person in a certain set of circumstances, but rather a person with a certain set of attitudes.”     

SCAVI News
By Rich Vonderhaar, Chapter President
The summer has provided opportunity for much activity in SCAVI.  We began with our picnic on May 31, the last Sunday in May.  In spite of it being a rather chilly afternoon, the picnic was well attended with lots of fun and good food.  SCAVI was also fortunate to have an antique car in this year's Fourth of July parade here in Bedford.  It was a great experience for some of our members to get to participate as well as giving SCAVI publicity.  Although we have not had any new members join this summer, we have had guests attend our last three meetings, so we are still making an effort to let the community know what we do and what we are about.  We also had new brochures printed this summer.  Our fall fund raiser is going to be a chili supper at the First Baptist Church here in Bedford on the evening of October 15th, which is also white cane awareness day.  Tickets are $6 in 
advance and $7 at the door and can be obtained from any SCAVI member.
ACBI Member Now Licensed Ham Radio Operator
{This article was published in the Herald Times, Bloomington}

Written by Jimmy Merry, Jr. - KC9RPX

Bloomington Amateur Radio Club, President, Monroe County PIO 

Jeff Busch, KC9UIE of Bloomington, Indiana became a licensed amateur radio operator in June 2011.  He is a member of the Bloomington Amateur Radio Club.  He enjoys amateur radio and is visually impaired.  Jeff lives with his friend Michelle, and like Jeff is also visually impaired.  Jeff participates in many club activities and offers an aspect to amateur radio that many might not realize.   
Jeff says he enjoys listening and participating in the area nets.  Things about amateur radio that is of interest to Jeff is passing traffic, listening to Skywarn nets, new technology, and speaking with others about amateur radio.  Jeff is very knowledgeable of amateur radio.  He uses his computer on Echo Link and continuing education using a TTS (Talk to speech) and a screen reader.  
During a recent club event, I got a chance to sit and talk to Jeff about his experiences with amateur radio.  While I was working net control at the Indiana Science Olympiad, Jeff sat down with me the entire day and we talked about his experience with amateur radio the past 4 years.  Jeff offers a new perspective of amateur radio that those with normal vision may not realize.  Jeff is very encouraged and said amateur radio is very important in his life and that he feels very safe listening when danger situations such as weather, might be approaching.
I also got a great education myself in talking to Jeff at his home while I assisted him with setting up his equipment after he relocated to a new apartment.  Jeff showed me how he uses his computer for Echo-Link and various screen readers for reading, studying practice exams, and staying educated.  
Jeff recently has been studying hard for his General Class Exam using the Courage Kenny Handy Ham Rehabilitation Institutes website www.handiham.org and the AA9PW website to study for his general class license and he passed the General class license exam on June 6, 2015 with a perfect score of 35 questions correct.  Congrats Jeff on your upgrade.   

Jeff also gave a wonderful presentation at the Bloomington Amateur Radio Clubs June monthly meeting.  Jeff talked about his experience in amateur radio and the enjoyment that amateur offers to his life.   He offered many new aspects and interesting information during his presentation that might not be noticed by a normal person with sight.  Especially during weather situations of how important his amateur radio, and the use of a NOAA weather radio is to Michelle and himself.  He showed a video about the Courage Kenny Handi-Ham Rehabilitation Institute.

Mr. Ramon Tristani, NQ9V has been very gracious to Mr. Busch for his achievement in passing the general class exam with a Hustler 5BTV antenna.  Members from the Bloomington Amateur Radio Club will soon begin work on installing the antenna for Jeff.  

Also I have been in contact with director Pat Tice, WA0TDA at the Courage Kenny Handiham Program, and fortunately there is a program to assist the Handiham members obtain a radio at no charge.  All that is required is that the shipping and handling be covered.  
(Note from editor: Jeff Bush is an ACBI board member and a member of the Heartland Assoc. chapter and has received his radio since this article was published.)

ScripTalk in Indiana

Dear Advocates for the Blind and Visually Impaired:

I wanted to keep you updated on implementation of ScripTalk audible prescriptions within the state of Indiana.  Please share this knowledge with your organization and clients so they can benefit from this FREE PROGRAM.  

We have recently added Blue River Pharmacy (Brownsburg) to our participating pharmacies. Blue River Pharmacy offers medical equipment, compounding services, free delivery and can mail medications within state as well.  For more information they can be contacted at 877-412-1709.

A complete, current listing of participating pharmacies can be found at: www.envisionamerica.com/ourpharmacies.  For more information, brochures, or help with pharmacy participation contact us at 1-800-890-1180.

Sharla Glass

Marketing, Purchasing & Data Management

En-Vision America, Inc.

1845 Hovey Ave., Normal, IL 61761

sglass@envisionamerica.com

www.envisionamerica.com

800-890-1180 x152

309-452-3088 x152

Thank You Friends of VIPS! 

Visually Impaired Preschool Services (VIPS Indiana) is pleased to announce that your support, your letters, and your emails have helped us get an appropriation added to the Indiana State Budget!   

Since 2012, VIPS has worked tirelessly to convince the Indiana state legislature that infants and toddlers who are blind need highly specialized and ongoing early intervention to help them reach their highest potential.  In 2011, VIPS began providing direct service to as many of these visually impaired children as staffing and funding would allow.  In order to expand services to every infant and toddler who is blind in Indiana, however, it was imperative to get both recognition and buy in from our state legislators.

The new appropriation is a step in the right direction towards our goal of serving more children and families in need.  We will continue forming a collaborative relationship with the state government in the days to come.  We will keep you posted. 

On behalf of Indiana's youngest visually impaired children and their families, THANK YOU.  Thank you for listening.  Thank you for caring.  Your support has made this good news possible! 

For further details.....

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Visually Impaired Preschool Services   

New appropriation in the state budget should help provide more specialized services to infants and toddlers who are blind in Indiana and their families.   

Indianapolis, Indiana – June 2015

Visually Impaired Preschool Services (VIPS) is happy to announce that the 2015-17 Indiana state budget includes an appropriation for specialized early intervention for Hoosier infants and toddlers with blindness or low vision.  This appropriation is the result of many months of collaboration and advocacy between VIPS and our state legislators.   

VIPS, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit agency, serves visually impaired infants and toddlers through home visits from a Teacher of the Visually Impaired, parent support, and advocacy.  In July 2011, VIPS opened an office in Indiana to begin providing specialized early intervention to the underserved population of Hoosier infants and toddlers who are blind and to their families. 

To date, VIPS has served over 170 children in 40 counties.  As a nonprofit, VIPS relies on the support of local communities to serve families in need.  Funding for regular home visits and quarterly Play and Learn groups has come from grants, donations, and support from the central VIPS location in Louisville, Kentucky.  

In order to improve the system of services for hundreds of infants and toddlers with blindness throughout the state, VIPS began advocating for the children we serve at the state legislature in 2012.  VIPS staff and families delivered handmade valentines with brailled messages and pictures of VIPS children. Since then, VIPS staff and families have continued to reach out to local and state legislators.  In the summer of 2014, VIPS was invited to testify before the Public Health, Behavioral Health, and Human Services Committee, chaired by Senator Pat Miller.  Senator Mark Stoops also sponsored a bill to add funding for early intervention for infants and toddlers who are blind to the state budget.  While that bill did not pass, an appropriation was added near the end of the budget process.  The appropriation should help expand services to more children in Indiana.  

On behalf of the staff, board, and families served by VIPS, we extend our deepest gratitude to the friends and supporters who emailed, called, and met with legislators to help get the word out about the unique developmental and educational needs of our infants and toddlers who are blind.  Our deepest gratitude goes out to the Indiana state legislature, to Sen. Mark Stoops and Sen. Pat Miller for listening to the families and for believing in our mission to give every infant in Indiana who is blind the very best possible start to life. 

For more information about VIPS Indiana, contact the Development Office at vipsindiana@vips.org or call toll free (888) 824-2197.  You can also go online to www.vips.org.

Over the Back Fence
This column is for readers to submit announcements, poems, recipes, etc.

Pumpkin Apple Bread

Submitted by Gerry Koors

3 cups flour

3/4 teaspoon salt

2 teaspoon soda

1 and 1/2 teaspoon cinnamon 

1 teaspoon nutmeg 

1 teaspoon cloves 

1/4 teaspoon allspice

1 16 ounce can of pumpkin 

3/4 cup vegetable oil

2 and 1/4 cup sugar 

4 eggs beaten lightly 

2 apples peeled and chopped (about 2 cups)

Preheat oven to 350 degrees

In large bowl sift together flour, salt, soda, cinnamon, nutmeg, cloves and allspice.  In another bowl whisk together pumpkin, oil, sugar and eggs.  Add flour mixture.  Stirring until it is combined well.  Fold in apples.  Makes 2 loaves (5 by 9 by 3 inch loaf pans).  Add topping evenly over each loaf and bake for 50 minutes or until done.  

Topping

1 tablespoon flour

5 tablespoons sugar

1 teaspoon cinnamon 

1 tablespoon unsalted butter softened 

Blend flour, sugar, cinnamon and butter until it resembles coarse meal.                          

ACB Continues to Work with CVS on Its Accessible Prescription Program

By Kim Charlson

As most of you know, both Caremark and cvs.com are providing ScripTalk talking labels through mail order.  We continue to talk with CVS about a talking label that could be offered in the stores.  Lainey and Linda are interested in hearing from CVS customers who have recent experiences where they could not get talking labels through mail order and were not able to get them in the stores.  If you get prescriptions through CVS and have had this problem, please write to Lainey Feingold at LF@LFLegal.com with answers to the questions below.  If you cannot send an email, you can leave a message for Lainey at 510-548-5062. 

Here is the information they need.  Please only answer these questions if you have needed to fill a prescription in a CVS store in the last six months that you could not obtain through cvs.com or Caremark.  

1.  Does your insurance allow you to get prescriptions through CVS or Caremark?

2. Do you get talking labels through cvs.com mail order or Caremark mail order?

3. What is the address of the store you got your prescription filled in (city, state and street - if you don’t have exact address that is o.k.).
4. Why couldn’t you order the medication through cvs.com or Caremark mail order?

5. Did you ask the in-store pharmacy for talking labels?  What response did you get?

6. Approximately how quickly did you need to pick up the prescription in a store (for instance, did you need the medication the same day)?

Thank you so much for helping ACB advocate for accessible prescription information.

NOTE: Mention of products and services in this newsletter is for informational purposes only and does not imply endorsement of any such product of service by the American Council of the Blind of Indiana.  
RENEWAL/MEMBER APPLICATION

Persons interested in becoming a member or renewing their membership need only to send their check for $7, payable to ACBI, to Donald Koors, 5885 North Central, Indianapolis, IN 46220, along with the following information:

Name _________________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________________

City/State/Zip: __________________________________________

Phone Number: (____) ____________________________________

E-Mail Address: _________________________________________

Occupation: ____________________________________________

Newsletter Format Preference: 

____ E-Mail ____ Audiocassette____ Large Print ____ Computer Disk

 ACB of Indiana
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 Attn: Donald Koors                                          The Blind                                                  

 5885 North Central Avenue 

 Indianapolis, IN 46220-2509
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